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BLEDINGTON 
FOXHOLES AND 
FOSCOT NEWS 

APRIL 2018 
No 412 

Angela and Michael Lear entertain 11 Bledington residents who 
are in their 90s. 

Left to right: Sheila Truslove, Tom Clifford, John Angwin, Ted 
Butler, Bob Prentice, Barbara Clifford, Sylvia Reeves, Margaret 
Butler, Gillian Truslove, Jay Holdom and Ann Fitzmaurice. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

APRIL 2018 

Wednesday 4 Gourmet Burger Night every Wednesday, Kingôs Head (p 24) 

Friday 6  Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Friday 6  Shop Drop-In Clinic, Kingôs Head (p 6)     5.00pm 

Saturday 7 Gardening Society Spring Flower Show  (p 7)   2.30pm 

Monday 9 Long Walk, Meet at Village Hall        9.30am  

Monday 9  Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall  (p 21)    8.00pm 

Wednesday 11  Arts Soc. Cotswolds, óChinese Court Costumesô (p 9) 11.30am 

Wednesday 11  Teas at Chastleton House (p 16)     12.30pm 

Friday 13 Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Friday 13 Shop Drop-In Clinic, Village Hall  (p 6)     10.30am 

Tuesday 17  NOTTS, Yoga Evening, Village Hall  (p 11)    7.30pm 

Wednesday 18  Shop Drop-In Clinic, Village Hall, (p 6)    10.30am 

Thursday 19 Community Shred-In at Village Hall  (p 4)    9.00am 

Friday 20  Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Sunday 22 Old Vicarage Open Garden Day (p 15)     2.00pm 

MONDAY 23    BLEDINGTON NEWS COPY DEADLINE       12.00pm 

Monday 23 Short Walk, Meet at Village Hall        10.00am 

Wednesday 25  Mobile Library in New Road  (p 27)     2.00pm 

Thursday 26 Shop Drop-In Clinic, outside Bledington School (p 6) 8.30am 

Friday 27 Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

MAY 2018 and BEYOND 

Tuesday 1 May  Lunch Club, Wychwood Golf Club (p 5)           12.30pm 

Friday 4 May  Shop Drop-In Clinic, on the Shop Site (p 6)   6.00pm 

Tuesday 5  -  Thursday 7 June    Bledington Music Festival (p12 - 14) 

5 - 13 May  Sculptures at Kingham Lodge (p 17) 

Saturday 9 June Bledington F°te; help needed (p 14) 
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WE WELCOME NEWS CONTRIBUTIONS TO  

BLEDINGTON, FOXHOLES AND FOSCOT NEWS 

Please send your news contributions at any time for the  
May 2018 Issue 

Deadline for receipt is 12.00 Noon Monday 23 April 2018 

Please send news contributions or urgent news for the bledington.com 

website to the editors, Wendy and Sinclair Scott, by paper copy to 4 Old 

Forge Close, Bledington, Chipping Norton, OX7 6XW or email us at 

sinclair.scott@btinternet.com  Tel: 01608 658624. 

Bledington News is in available in full colour at www\bledington.com 

Please ensure you have a prompt acknowledgement of your  

contribution sent by email; this makes it certain we have received it. 

News contributions may be subject to editorial adjustment and regrettably, 

if received after the deadline time, cannot be included. 

FROM THE EDITORS 
Wendy and Sinclair Scott 

Gloucestershire Highways have issued a number of road closures to take 

place between 1 April and 30 June.  Those close to Bledington are detailed on 

page 16. 

We hear that the road through Foscot and Idbury will open again for traffic 

at the óend of the monthô.  No certainty yet as the contractors are apparently 

having problems completing the cabling.  Therefore the road closure may be 

cleared before or just after Easter. 

We are delighted to welcome Christine Allen as the new Clerk to the 

Bledington Parish Council.  Christine took up the role at the beginning of 

March.  We would like to express our thanks to Ann Newton who for many 

years has provided Bledington News with a stream of information that we are 

able to pass on in the newsletter.  Thank you Ann for all your hard work on 

behalf of us all.  Christine Allen may be contacted at 1 Hazel Grove, 

Bledington or at 01608 659165 or by email at t.allen52@outlook.com  

We are pleased to let you know that Hazel Furneaux is back home after 

her accident and is well enough to resume her role as contact for the Care 

Committee transport service.  Please contact Hazel if you require a Care 

Committee trip to hospital, dentist, or a doctor appointment.  Hazelôs 

telephone number is 658547. 

Bledington Care Committee are always looking to recruit drivers to take 

residents in Bledington and Foscot to hospital, doctor and dentist 

appointments.  If you can spend an hour or so each month your help would 

be much appreciated see page 17. 
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Bledington News is uploaded monthly to  

www.bledington.comwww.bledington.com   
Bledingtonõs Own Website 

See Bledington News in full Colour  
www/bledington.com/groups/village -updates/bledington -news -monthly -

newsletter -delivered -free -all -residents  

All Your Up -to-Date Information  
If you have news that would be useful to upload to the website,  

contact the Editors (contact details page 3); we can enter it for you.  
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RENDEZVOUSRENDEZVOUS  
Coffee and a Chat 

in the Village Hall 
Every Friday Morning 
10.30am to 12.00noon 

  Pop in for the best value cuppa in the Cotswolds ï just 
Ã1 with biscuits and free refills! 

BLEDINGTON VILLAGE HALL 
Jenny Beacham 

MAY YOU PLEASE NOTE: There has been another instance of the long tables 

not being packed away correctly. One has been left leaning against the 

storage door so that it could have injured someone badly if they had not felt 

that the door was extra heavy.  

PLEASE help each other to put the large tables on the trolley. They are 

quite heavy but if two people lift them it is a lot easier. No-one should be left 

to put them in on their own especially if it's the last one. 

The Village Hall has a new cooker! The old one had done sterling service 

and the committee is grateful to the Gooding family who donated it to the Hall. 

The new one works well and is there for all to use. Please treat it as your own 

and leave it as you would expect to find it.  

Many thanks. 

BLEDINGTON LUNCH CLUB 
Sheila Truslove Tel: 658355 

The Lunch Club will be at Wychwood Golf Club on Tuesday 1 May at 

12.30pm for 10.00pm.  Book your place with Sheila Truslove on 01608 

658355. 
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APRIL 2018 UPDATE FROM 
THE BLEDINGTON 
COMMUNITY SHOP GROUP 
Trees have been planted along the border of 

the shop site and daffodils on the slope make it 

feel like springtime!   

With your help we can make 

this happen by Christmas 

March 27 saw the launch of 

our new community share offer 

to help raise funds for our shop 

and caf®.   By the end of the 

week the share prospectus was 

circulated to all homes in 

Bledington, Foscot, Foxholes and 

several surrounding villages.  

The offer will be open until 6pm 

on Sunday, May 6th, providing a 

good opportunity for everyone to 

participate. 

Such a launch raises many questions, particularly if you are unfamiliar with 

share offers.  To make sure that everyone has the opportunity to speak to a 

member of our team about the share offer, we will hold drop-in clinics on the 

following days:   

Friday 6 April 5.00-7.00pm : Kingôs Head Pub 

Friday 13 April 10.30-12noon : at Rendezvous 

Wednesday 18 April 6.00-8.00pm : in the Village Hall 

Thursday 26 April 8.30-10.00am : outside Bledington School 

Friday 4 May 6.00-8.00pm : on the Shop Site  

A member of the Management Committee will be available at each clinic 

and of course you are always welcome to contact Michael or Robin McCulloch 

on 658941 or Ben Woodward on 658300. 

One of the attractive features of this share offer is that it has been given 

advance approval by HMRC to participate in the Seed Enterprise Investment 

Scheme.  This scheme offers an attractive potential income tax benefit of 50% 

of your investment.  So, for example, if you invest Ã100, it could end up only 

costing you Ã50. 

This is our real chance to have a community shop and caf® in Bledington.  

Donôt delay.  Sign up today. 

Ways to use the Bledington Shop number 15: Pick up an entry form for the 

flower show. 
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THE BLEDINGTON 

GARDENING SOCIETY 

 SPRING  FLOWER SHOW 

SATURDAY, 7th APRIL 2018 

 

 

For residents and children of  

Bledington, Bould, Foscot and Foxholes 

and children attending 

Bledington School, Kingham Guides and Brownies. 

In the Village Hall at 2.30pm 

Entrance ðFREE  
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BLEDINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Ms J Kewley; Headteacher 

During Book Week, Bledington School 

celebrated the writings of Roald Dahl.  Not only 

did all pupils and staff dress up as characters 

from his stories on World Book Day, but we also had an activity day based 

around Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.  Pupils worked in small groups to 

design, taste and make new chocolate products. Below is a letter written 

afterwards by two pupils. 

Dear Mr W. Wonka 

We werenôt at school yesterday and we heard that for one day only, 

Bledington school was transformed into a chocolate factory!  We also heard 

that all the children did the work of your Oompa-loompas who were poorly. 

They split into 3 groups and swapped over to try all the different jobs.  Those 

jobs were: taste testing to see what topping to use on their chocolate lollies; 

designing labels for the chocolate lollies and then later on they went down to 

the Pod to make the finished product! 

We are sorry to hear your Oompa-loompas were ill but very glad that 

Bledington could help you out!  We heard that the lollies looked amazing. 

Everyone enjoyed the day and we hope you liked some of the designs. 

Yours sincerely,   

Leo and Xavier! 
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THE ARTS SOCIETY COTSWOLDS  
Robin McCulloch 

The Arts Society Cotswolds' April lecture will be on Wednesday, 11 April 

2018.  It is ñUltimate Power Dressing: Costumes of the Chinese Imperial 

Courtò by David Rosier. 

The lecture will begin at 11.30am at The Warwick Hall, Church Green, 

Burford OX18 4RZ.  Non-members are very welcome (suggested donation 

Ã10).  For more information contact info@theartssocietycotswolds.org.uk 

Which King of England was a chiropodist? 

William the Corn Curer. 

 

Which King of England invented the fireplace? 

Alfred the Grate. 

BLEDINGTON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION  

ô100 CLUBõ WINNERS FOR MARCH 2018 

The following numbers win Ã5 each in Marchôs draw: 

77 Wendy Mustoe  20 Lisa Nessling  64 Unallocated  99 Lucy Morrison 

Congratulations to all the winners 

Joining the 100 Club is a great way to support Bledington School. 

New members are always welcome.  For just Ã12 per year 

(prorated at this time) you can win Ã5 in our monthly draws and a 

big cash prize at the end of each term.  To join, please contact me 

on the number below or catch me at the school gates. 
 

Registered with: 
Cotswold District Council under Gambling Act 2005.  

Registration Number: 07/01271/GASSP  

Promoter: 

Annie Hammerstein, Harwood House, The Green, Bledington OX7 6XQ   

Tel: 01608 659819 
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KINGHAM GUIDES 
Claire Gooding 

The Guides this half term have been doing 

everything fitness related. The Elephants put on a fashion show 

demonstrating tennis wear through the years, have made sports drinks and 

dressed their own mascot. The Dolphins have been relieving stress through all 

sorts of interesting means - sending mystery letters to each other, going on a 

nature walk and playing frisbee (in the dark!). All the Guides successfully 

passed their Agility badge with Maisie going the extra mile (quite literally!) 

and gaining two! We have also been celebrating Guides around the world, 

exploring different traditions, foods and Guiding facts.  

It was fantastic to have our 

Division Commissioner, Alison, 

with us last week to present Abi 

Lewis with her Baden Powell 

Challenge Award. Itôs the 

highest award in Guides and the 

first time in a long while one of 

our Guides has completed it. 

Well done Abi! Amy Wallis and 

Maisie Maddison also received 

Challenge badges this term 

having completed a number of 

badges and contributed to 

Guiding and the local 

community. 

We rounded off the term 

with the Guides getting in a 

chocolatey mess making 

óscotchô eggs from Cadbury 

creme eggs. I knew we 

wouldnôt make it to the end of 

term without something 

involving chocolate!  

We are looking forward to 

the lighter nights after the 

Easter break and will be brushing up on our camp skills as we prepare for our 

summer camp. 

I am still looking for a volunteer to help out at Guides - please get in touch 

if you are interested. Itôs a truly rewarding experience whether you can help 

out in our usual Monday meetings, can help manage the accounts or other 

administrative tasks. Every small contribution goes a long way in providing 

Guides an opportunity to learn new skills whether practical or life experience.  

Please email me at kingham.guides@gmail.com  
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NOTTS 
Lynne Rawstorne and Gabrielle Kubale 

The Easter themed meeting on 14 March resulted in some really tasty 

morsels, something we are getting to take for granted, from a delicious sweet 

potato and cheese based flan and a cardamom flavoured cake to some truly 

decadent chocolate confections.   Thank you to all our talented bakers for 

giving us such a treat! 

Acting on suggestions for future meetings we have two very different ones 

coming up. 

As a contrast to lazy evenings of eating and drinking our next meeting will 

be a yoga evening to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30 on Tuesday 17 

April.   The class will be led by Ellie Jackson who is completing her training as 

a yoga teacher and is happy to give us a free taster session.   If there is 

sufficient support she will be willing to set up a regular class in the village 

later in the year.   

This session is suitable for everyone, even absolute beginners who have 

never tried yoga before, and if you would like to come along please e-mail us 

at the address below or ring Gabrielle on 01608 658728 or Avril Collis on 

01608 659242 to book your place.   A charge of Ã3 a head will apply to cover 

costs and there will be a prize for the lucky numbered ticket as always! 

In May Vicky Algar has organised a Notts outing to the Theatre in Chipping 

Norton to see a performance of High Society - so you can see we are trying to 

offer something for everyone! 

A meeting will be organised for late June for which details will be available 

soon and in August we will have a summer party and "as we were" evening 

when we will try to identify our mature selves from photos of us as small 

children. 

Do come and join us for one or all of these evenings, they are always fun 

and are an opportunity to meet and get to know people on whom we might 

normally be only on nodding and smiling terms!   notthewi@gmail.com 

PEBBLY HILL NURSERY 
Janet Simms 

The Nursery will open April, May and June, 9.00am to 5.00pm, daily.  

Orders for basket refills, sale of compost, perennial plants, a good variety 

of basket and bedding plants available. 
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BLEDINGTON MUSIC FESTIVAL 2018 
A óROMANTICô SEQUENCE 

Incorporating Music from the Romantic period  - 1800 to 1910 

9999YΗΗ LǘΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǘǿƻ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀǿŀȅΗΗ 

IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ Ǝƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǝŎƪŜǘǎΚ  

bhΚ     tƻǇ ƛƴǘƻ wŜƴŘŜȊǾƻǳǎ ƻƴ ŀ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǊ Ǝƻ ǘƻ YƛƴƎƘŀƳ 

{ǘƻǊŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IŜŀŘΣ .ƻǊȊƻƛ .ƻƻƪǎƘƻǇ ƛƴ {ǘƻǿΣ  

aŀŘƘŀǧŜǊ .ƻƻƪǎƘƻǇ ƛƴ .ǳǊŦƻǊŘ 

ƻǊ WŀũŜ ϧ bŜŀƭŜ ƛƴ /ƘƛǇǇƛƴƎ bƻǊǘƻƴΦ  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ǘƘŜƴ Ǝƻ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ōƻƻƪ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ tŀȅtŀƭΦ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ р WǳƴŜ тΦолǇƳ 
!ƭƛǎǎŀ CƛǊǎƻǾŀΣ tƛŀƴƻ 
5ŀƴƛŜƭ wƻǿƭŀƴŘΣ ±ƛƻƭƛƴ 
They will be playing works by 

Schumann, Schnittke, Milhaud and 

Franck. 

Alissa Firsova is returning to 

Bledington once again. Now an 

acclaimed pianist, composer and 

conductor. She has also curated a 

Radio 3 Breakfast programme for International Womenôs Day alongside 

Clemency Burton-Hill. 

ñAlissa Firsova is a triple treat, pianist, composer, conductor, gifted and 

interesting in allò  Stephen Kovacevich. 

Alissa is joined by violinist Daniel Rowland who is the first violin of the 

renowned Brodsky Quartet with whom he has recorded many CDôs for 

Chandos and forms an acclaimed recital duo with pianist Natacha 

Kudritskaya. In demand as a soloist/director, Daniel works with orchestras all 

around the world.  He is professor of violin at the Royal College of Music in 

London and his guest concertmaster engagements have included the BBCSO, 

Scottish Chamber Orchestra and Mahler Chamber Orchestra.  

òStellar playing.  Daniel Rowland has a powerful, glamorous tone, 

gleaming at the top and throaty and rugged down at the 

bottomò     Gramophone. 
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BLEDINGTON MUSIC FESTIVAL 2018 
A óROMANTICô SEQUENCE 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ с WǳƴŜ тΦолǇƳ 
¢ƘŜ /ŀƴƴ ¢ǿƛƴǎ 
 Antoinette and Clare Cann ï their playing 

reflects the fact that they are twins! We 

welcome them back to Bledington and are 

thrilled that they are involving Bledington 

School brass players in their concert. Antoinette 

has composed a piece óScenes from Antony and 

Cleopatraô to involve these young players who 

will have their first taste of playing in a concert 

in front of a public audience. 

The Duo Cann programme will also include 

works by Liszt, Schubert, Debussy, Poulenc, 

Shostakovich and Johann Strauss.  

ñAn unforgettable recording by the Cann sisters, a scintillating 

spontaneous collection of music for piano duet including the finest Debussy 

Petite Suite in the catalogue."  Gramophone Critic's Choice. 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ т WǳƴŜ тΦолǇƳ 
/ƭŀǊŜ IŀƳƳƻƴŘ ς tƛŀƴƻ 

Clare played a coffee concert at our Pianofest 15 and 

we are very pleased to welcome her back to bring 2018 

to an exciting conclusion ï as I write itôs the top seller so 

far! 

Acclaimed as a pianist of ñamazing power and 

panacheò (The Telegraph), Clare Hammond is recognised  

for the virtuosity and authority of her performances and 

has developed a ñreputation for brilliantly imaginative 

concert programmesò (BBC Music Magazine, óRising 

Starô).She also played Young Miss Shepherd in the 2015 

British comedy-drama film óLady in the Vanô.  In 2016, 

she won the Royal Philharmonic Society's 'Young Artist Award' in recognition 

of outstanding achievements. Highlights last year included a performance at 

the Royal Festival Hall with the Philharmonia, and a concerto tour of Poland, 

with a newly discovered work by Josef Myslivecek, a mentor of Mozart. Over 

the autumn, Clare curated three concerts for the BBC at the Belfast 

International Arts Festival, which were broadcast in November as part of the 

BBC Radio 3 Lunchtime Concerts series. 

Clareôs programme will include works by Haydn, Schubert, Debussy, 

Mendelssohn, Stravinsky and more! 
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BLEDINGTON MUSIC FESTIVAL 2018 
A óROMANTICô SEQUENCE 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ т WǳƴŜ ς ммΦллŀƳ    
5ŀǾƛŘ WƻƴŜǎ ς .ŀǊƛǘƻƴŜ 

SONG CYCLE -  A Baritone on a (Brompton) Bicycle  

Vaughan Williams ï Songs of Travel and other 

songs by local composers. 

FREE CONCERT ï Retiring collection for LIVE 

MUSIC NOW a charity founded over 40 years ago 

by Yehudi Menuhin and Ian Stoutzker CBE. 

ñMusic, amongst all the great arts, is the 

language which penetrates most deeply into the human spirit, reaching people 

through every barrier, disability, language and circumstance. This is why it 

has been my dream to bring music back into the lives of those people whose 

lives are especially prone to stress and suffering... so that it might comfort, 

heal and bring delight.ò  Yehudi Menuhin. 

LMN selects young, professional musicians who combine exceptional 

performing skills with special qualities of insight, generosity of spirit and 

flexibility. We enhance their skills through our distinctive approach to training 

and performance, and send them out into the community to perform for older 

people and children with special educational needs across the UK. 

David will be cycling from John OôGroats to Lands End in aid of the charity 

and giving his song recital at venues and festivals along the way. We are 

pleased that he has chosen Bledington and we can showcase Gloucestershire 

composers such as Howells, Finzi and Ivor Gurney. 

Find out more by visiting www.song-cycle.com  

Bledington Music Festival is a registered charity - 1166804 

BLEDINGTON FąTE: SATURDAY 9 JUNE 2018 
Jeremy Gould 

This year's F°te, on Saturday 9 June, will include donkey rides, the biennial 

dog show, & all the usual attractions. 

Thoughts and offers of help please to the committee: Jenny Beacham 

(658669), Andy Collis (659242), Jeremy Gould (658503), Jill Kewley 

(Bledington School), Andrew Packe (658447), Rob Pearson (659972) and Ben 

Waddilove (658678). 
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GARDEN VISIT TO ASHWOOD 
Tony Windsor 

Following a most interesting talk on John Masseyôs Garden at the 

Gardening Society AGM I have been asked if it would be possible to arrange a 

visit during the year. 

John Masseyôs Garden is attached to Ashwood Nurseries near Kingswinford, 

west Midlands and would be about a two hour drive by coach.  I have 

contacted Pulhams and it would be possible to arrange a trip for about Ã20 per 

person,  including garden entry, depending on how full the coach is.  

Departure at about 10.00am would allow the party to have lunch at the 

Nursery Tea Room and then visit the garden so as to depart by 4.00pm for a 

return to Bledington by 6.30 pm. 

I am planning to take a coach on Tuesday 3 July.  If you would like to be a 

part of the group please let me know a.s.a.p. so that I can assess viability. 

More information about the garden can be found at ashwoodnurseries.com    

Tony Windsor (Tel.658525 or e-mail tony.g.windsor@gmail.com ) 

OLD VICARAGE GARDEN 
Tony Windsor 

The Garden will be open to visitors on Sunday 22 April from 2.00pm to 

6.00pm.  Entrance is Ã4.00; accompanied children are free; dogs are welcome 

on leads. 

ST LEONARD'S ANNUAL CHURCH MEETINGS 
Jeremy Gould 

This year's church meetings are on Monday 16 April in church at 6.00pm. 

First the Annual Parishioners' Meeting elects two churchwardens. 

Then the Annual Parochial Church Meeting hears reports from various 

Parochial Church Council (PCC) members, the electoral roll officer, the 

safeguarding officer, the PCC secretary and the treasurer.  There's a report on 

church fabric, a report from the deanery and a report from the Rector.  The 

meeting then elects the PCC for the year ahead and there is time for 

questions. 

St Leonard's shares the Rector (Richard Rendall) and the Curate (Helkias 

Mapimhidze) with six other parishes, Adlestrop, Broadwell, Evenlode, Icomb, 

Oddington and Westcote, all part of North Cotswold deanery in the Diocese of 

Gloucester.  All are welcome to the annual meetings; refreshments are 

provided. 
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Whatôs round and dangerous? 

A vicious circle. 

 

Did you hear about the man who wrote a poem every 

morning as he got up? 

He went from bed to verse. 

ROAD CLOSURES NEAR BLEDINGTON 
The Editors 

Gloucestershire County Council have issued 31 road closure notices that 

are planned to take place between 1 April and 30 June 2018.  If you wish to 

receive the full list of closures across the whole of Gloucestershire with maps 

please email us. 

Those applying locally to Bledington residents are as follows: 

A436 Stow to Chipping Norton road will be closed from Maugesbury (at 

the junction with the B4450 to Bledington) to the junction with the Adlestrop 

road just beyond the narrow railway bridge, a distance of about 3.25 km (2 

miles).  The road will be closed in sections as the remedial work takes place.   

This closure will restrict travelling from Bledington via Oddington to 

Broadwell, Evenlode and Adlestrop.  The simplest diversion to Broadwell and 

Evenlode will be through Stow on A429 Stow to Moreton road and turn off 

right to Broadwell just beyond Tesco Supermarket. 

A424 Stow to Evesham road will be closed from Stow to Troopers Lodge 

where it joins the A44 from Moreton; a distance of about 4.4km (2Ĳ miles). 

The simplest diversion to Chipping Campden, Broadway and Evesham is via 

A429 from Stow to Moreton and in Moreton take the A44 via Bourton on the 

Hill to Troopers Lodge.  Diversion to Donnington is via the B4077 Stow to 

Tewkesbury Road. 

Our thanks to Ann Newton for passing this information to us. 

TEAS AT CHASTLETON HOUSE 
Rodney Beacham 

 After a successful first stint of the season, the Music Festival team are 

serving teas again on Wednesday 11 April.  We were very grateful for extra 

help last month, especially from Pat Jenkin.  

If anyone is able to make cakes for us or would be willing to help on the 

day, the Festival team will be very pleased. Having lost some high profile 

sponsors for the Festival, in particular, the Mill House Hotel, the team are 

looking to cover those expenses such as printing and advertising. We are 

always happy to reimburse people for their ingredients. 
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THE BLEDINGTON CARE COMMITTEE 
Sue Windsor; Chairman and Secretary 

CAN YOU SPARE SOME TIME ONCE OR TWICE A MONTH?  
Bledington Care Committee have 15 drivers that take residents who are 

unable to drive themselves to hospital, doctor and dentist appointments.  

They also collect prescriptions. 

The Care Committee are always looking for additional drivers to help 

residents of Bledington and Foscot to hospitals, doctors etc.  We do not ask 

drivers to take people to social visits.   

If you have a little time to spare perhaps once or twice a month will you 

consider joining the team?  Please call Sue Windsor on 01608 658525. 

HAZEL FURNEAUX 
We are delighted to let you know that Hazel Furneaux is able to resume 

her role as the Care Committee contact. 

If you require a trip to the hospital, doctor or dentist, Hazel is contactable 

on 658547. 

Until Hazel is up and órunningô again please give her time to answer your 

call, it may take more than a few seconds to get to the phone. 

SCULPTURE AT KINGHAM LODGE 
PART OF OXFORDSHIRE ARTWEEKS 

Marina Colville 

The 4th biennial Sculpture at Kingham Lodge opens 5 - 13 May. This 

charitable event, set in five acres of beautiful gardens, will showcase the work 

of over 30 local and 40 Zimbabwean artists as well as 14 local schools.   

Since its inception in 2012, the exhibition has welcomed thousands of 

visitors and raised over Ã80,000 for charity. Proceeds from the exhibition are 

split between charities that help sculptors or the promotion of art and 

sculpture in schools and elsewhere.  Entry is free but donations are welcome 

with profits from the popular pop-up caf® making up a large part of the 

amount raised.   

This year a major draw will be the Moorish Pavilion, inspired by the beauty 

of Grenadaôs Alhambra.  A piece of sculpture in its own right with its towers 

and courtyard standing in the centre of the garden, displaying colonnades and 

lions hand carved in India and Africa, all assembled by local stone masons 

building with local stone. 

The exhibition is open from 10.00am to 5.00pm every day.  Prices range 

from Ã10-Ã40,000 so there is something for everyone!  There is a childrenôs 

sculpture trail with prizes, dogs are welcome on a lead and disabled parking is 

available.  For more information visit www.sculptureatkinghamlodge.com   
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AN ALTERNATIVE TO TONY WINDSOR'S VIEW 

Alastair Down 

Tony Windsor's letter in last month's Bledington, Foxholes and Foscot News 

was a clear-headed and sobering analysis of the undoubted problems that 

would face our village shop. 

He should not be characterised as some dyed-in-the-wool opponent of the 

project but as someone concerned about its possible consequences. 

Such a voice is to be valued in the debate and Mr Windsor, to whom 

Bledington matters greatly, has had the courage of his convictions to speak 

out. Doubtless to the mild irritation of the more evangelical "shopaholics" if I 

may so describe them.  

I would take issue with some of his interpretations of the results of the 

recent survey but agree that the idea of an ATM is a security nightmare. 

It would be an open invitation to someone out for a gentle evening's ram-

raiding in their  JCB - another local product but not expected to be on the 

stock list. 

            Continued on page 19 

THANK YOU 
Hazel Furneaux 

Thank you to everyone who sent me good wishes and so many flowers 

after my accident.   I am home now but feeling very delicate and not strong - 

hopefully I will soon be back to my old self and circulating again. 

QUIZ IN AID OF COUNTY AIR AMBULANCE 
Tony Windsor 

About 65 people had an enjoyable, if noisy, evening on 16 March in aid of 

the County Air Ambulance Trust and raised the magnificent sum of Ã600. 

Thanks to all who took part, gave raffle prizes and braved the wind and 

snow.  The winning team scored a creditable 77.5% and even the lowest score 

managed a pass at 51%; well done everybody.  

Thanks also to Mark Davidson and his daughter for bringing out the Fish 

and Chip van and serving a great meal. 

BLEDINGTON TENNIS TOURNAMENT 
Penelope Leather 

SAVE THE DATE 

The Bledington Tennis Tournament will take place on Sunday 2 September. 
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Continued from page 18 

Since moving to Bledington four years ago - soon out of quarantine I hope 

- this has struck me as a happy and refreshingly normal place to live. A 

Cotswold village rather than a dormitory. 

It is blessed with a thriving school and there is a magnificent array of 

charitable, cultural and social initiatives driven by an inexhaustible number of 

volunteers committed to a way of life they not only value but in which they 

participate. That is a rare asset and an admirable one.  We also, I am reliably 

informed, have a reasonably decent pub which I must make a point of 

visiting. 

Villages thrive on unity, a common sense of purpose and a sense of 

responsibility to neighbours - and those for whom  life can be a struggle - that 

has long perished in our cities. 

But rural communities such as ours will continue to potter on gently unless 

we make space for the sheer drive and boldness of vision that will allow us to 

fettle the shape of the Bledington of 2030 and beyond. 

Mr Windsor correctly highlights the threat of on-line orders delivered to the 

door and existing retail outlets. But a village shop would have a crucially 

different quality - it would be ours, belong to us.  Yet another aspect of 

Bledington, Foxholes and Foscot in which we could take pride. 

It is hard to imagine, even those indifferent to the project, not to at least 

give it a try if only to leave with the satisfaction of wrinkling their noses.  But 

that might just as easily say "we should have done this years ago." 

I would without any doubt use the shop habitually and make a point of 

buying items available there rather than getting them in Stow or Chippy. 

Forget dig for victory - "shop for Bledington."  And for those of a certain age 

or without their own transport it would be a palpable boon. 

The House of Windsor is firing a warning shot across our bows not trying to 

hole us below the waterline.  My belief is that a successful shop would be a 

unifying force and we must be wary of letting the process of opening it 

become in any way divisive. 

When I first heard of the plan and the eye-popping amounts of money 

required I will confess to regarding the whole scheme as a well-intentioned 

pipe-dream.  So to have climbed so far up towards what must have seemed 

an unattainable financial summit is an achievement in itself.  

One concern is how to attract passing trade - nobody late for their train at 

Kingham is going to stop for five minutes to peruse Old Mother 

Hebblethewaite's range of local chutneys. 

But decent innovative signage would help and there is also that most tried 

and tested method of countryside communication - word of mouth. 

Yes there are perils but the opportunities outweigh them.  There is just one 

thing to do when faced with an opportunity - you have to seize it. 
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BLEDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Ann Newton, Clerk to Bledington Parish Council 

Notes by the Editors from the Minutes of the meeting held on 5 March 

2018.  Full minutes are published on www.bledington.com 

Attending.  Councillors Mr M Newton (Vice-Chair), Mr S Tyack, Mrs R 

Pawley, Mrs C Allen (Clerk), District Councillor J Beale, County Councillor N 

Moor and 2 members of the public. 

Apologies from Mr R Pearson, Mr A Tait, Mr N Jackson, Mr B Ball, Mrs A 

Newton (Clerk). 

 Appointment of new Clerk.  Mr Newton explained that Mrs A Newton 

would continue as Clerk together with Mrs C Allen until the end of April to 

ease the transition and to complete the audit and welcomed Mrs Allen as the 

new Clerk.   

Matters Arising.  Second Defibrillator.  Mr Newton reported that the 

phone box which will house the defibrillator is not ready but once it is 

completed the new defibrillator can be installed.  The Phone box needs to be 

cleaned and tidied in preparation for the defibrillator.  H Gibbs Bench.  

Delivery had been delayed until the end of March.  Bus Shelter Seat ï Mrs R 

Pawley reported that the seat is now in place. Mr Newton said that Mr Paul 

Jones who was engaged to carry out the work had done an excellent job and 

the thanks of the Parish Council are extended to him.  Gigaclear.  Gigaclear 

had deputed Complete Utilities to contact the Parish Council.  They had 

explained that repairs to verges will be done once the weather allows.  

Complaints made about the work by the Parish Council would be taken on 

board.  The work carried out by Gigaclear had not yet finished in the village. 

They were waiting for Way-Leave to carry out the work near the church and it 

was also unclear if work will be carried out in Jackson Road once they go up 

Church Lane.   

Training for Weed Spraying.  Mrs Pawley would undertake a course in 

spraying weedkiller. 

Any other business:  Play Area Fence.  The fence posts had all gone 

rotten and a new fence is needed.  A report will be included in the April 

Agenda for discussion.  History Society.  Bledington History Society has 

closed and they have a sum of money which in their constitution states that it 

has to be donated to the Parish Council if it falters. Councillors to give some 

thought as what to use the money for in the future.   

County Councillor Nigel Moor.  Gloucestershire County Council had had 

to increase the council tax to over 4% this year but this meant that they had 

been able to increase the spending on help with the Elderly and Child 

Protection.  

The Lengthmans Scheme would be continuing and reminded the meeting 

to enquire about any work needed.   

                  Continued on page 21 
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Continued from page 20 

Mr Moor said that he will have access to a new budget which will be to help 

community projects and the Bledington Newsletter may be something that 

could be eligible for a possible grant.  Mr Moor hoped that the LED street 

lighting in Bledington would be completed during this next year.  Highways 

England are consulting at the moment on a possible A417 link between the 

M4 and M5.  This would take some of the HGV traffic which is using the Fosse 

networks at the moment.  Tarmac will be taking over from Ameys next year 

as the main highways contractor. 

District Councillor Julian Beale. Cotswold District Council is in a 

financially good position and there would be no increase in Council Tax Rates. 

Mr Beale advised there was to be some additional youth funding from CDC 

and said that the Guides could apply again.  He also reminded the meeting 

that CDC have made available a modest amount of their budget to mark the 

WW1 Centenary for next year and it may be possible to get funding for the 

problems brought up in the Cemetery.  

Next Meeting 8.00pm Monday 9 April. 

SIMON'S MARATHON FUNDRAISING EVENING 
Simon Aldridge 

What a great evening we had, supported by the wonderful live Subway 

Band, we're so glad you all came. Who would have thought we'd have stage 

diving and crowd surfing in Bledington School Hall!!  The event raised Ã700 

for Muscular Dystrophy UK research work - we are thrilled to have raised so much. 

Many thanks to everyone at Bledington School for supporting us especially 

Nicky and Philip Hunt for all their help setting up and clearing up. Thanks also 

to Steve Tyack for keeping the bar going and to those who provided food and 

drink or helped us in any way. 

The London Marathon is rapidly approaching and the training miles 

increasing and so for the people who were interested in donating or anyone 

else then here are my JustGiving details: 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/simonaldridge   Or you can donate 

using your phone:  Text LMSA59 Ã5 to 70070 or LMSA59 Ã10 to 70070 as 

many times as you like. 

I would like to thank everyone who has already donated either in person or 

online - the money raised really will make a difference. 
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KINGHAM GARDENING CLUB 
Sheena Evans 

Thank you, Graham who came along on 19 March.  We had a great evening 

with a quiz and some light refreshment.  Graham is a loyal and knowledgeable 

member of the club and we have been very grateful for his support over the 

years. 

The Spring Show will be upon us when you read this Newsletter. 

On 16 April we welcome Adam Alexander, The Seed Detective.  His 

presentation looks really interesting and something a little different.  Our 

doors open from 7.00pm with refreshment available from 7.15pm and the 

main event at 7.30pm.  With a modest Ã2.50 entry fee we hope you will join 

us. 

Remember to check out our Facebook page where we will put further 

details.  We hope to see you soon. 

ROTARY CLUB OF BURFORD AND KINGHAM 
Stephen Barber 

ANNUAL BLUEBELL WALK 
The Annual Charity Walk will take place on 13 May from 9.00am to 

12.00noon.  The start and finish will be Charlbury Station. 

All you have to do is walk and perhaps raise some sponsorship for your 

Charity. 

CHRISTIAN AID DOOR TO DOOR COLLECTION 
Christian Aid week is from 13 to 19 May.  We need volunteer collectors in 

your own neighbourhood.  Please help. 

For further information will you please contact : 

christianaidburford@gmail.com or phone 0784 305 4223. 

 

EXPERIENCED AND RELIABLE BABYSITTER 
Jessie Waddilove Age 15  07925 883357 

I am available to babysit in Bledington Village.  Call me or email at 

14waddilove@kinghamhill.org 
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ROTARY CLUB OF BURFORD AND  
KINGHAM NEWS. 
Stephen Barber 

As Easter has come and summer approaches, so the Club 

is preparing for a busy time. 

Our support for the National Trust Chastleton House 

refreshments starts in March and continues until the end of the summer. 

We hope you will already have seen that there is a FREE (High) Blood 

Pressure check on Saturday 14 April  from 10.00am to 4.00pm on Burford 

High Street, near the library. Do go along! There are no symptoms to early 

stages of high blood pressure BUT there are serious risks associated ï not 

least strokes! It is simple, easy, quick and painless. Fully trained professionals 

conduct the tests. Information and counselling will be available. This is part of 

a national drive by Rotary. 200 clubs are taking part and so far over 150,000 

people have been checked, saving lives and devastating disability. 

The next major event is the Annual Bluebell Walk for Charity round public 

and private parts of the Cornbury Estate on Sunday 13 May.  Many thanks to 

the owners for permission. Club members act as marshals. The route is 

approximately 8 miles ï but there is a short cut of about 3 miles! Any 

organisation, individual or family can take part and raise funds for THEIR OWN 

charity! If you are interested, please contact secretary Terry Best at 

terry.a.best@btinternet.com  or call 07427 523992. 

That same week, 13 -19 May (subject to lack of scandals), we shall be 

coordinating the annual Christian Aid Week door-to-door collection. Please 

volunteer to help relieve the misery and poverty of folk less fortunate than 

ourselves who have been lucky enough to live in a prosperous part of the 

world! Every little contribution helps! Email christianaidburford@gmail.com or 

tel.no. 0784 305 4223 if you can spend a few minutes (or, preferably more!). 

Over the May Bank Holiday, we shall help Burford Fire Serviceôs Thames 

River walk for the Firefightersô Charity and Seesaw Charity when they plan to 

ñGoogle Street Viewò the whole walk. 

 Finally, here is early notice of  the Armed Forces Carterton picnic on June 

30th! 

On a social front, we have had interesting talks from Edith Sim who 

explained the causes and effects of Parkinson's disease and gave an insight 

into the work of the Parkinsonôs UK charity and its support for sufferers and 

their families. David Eagles gave fascinating recollections of flying jets from 

aircraft carriers and his life test-piloting fast jets. 

During April, we look forward to hearing Cedric Reavleyôs reflections as 

Burfordôs pharmacist in Englandôs oldest pharmacy while in May we hope to 

learn about ñBloodbikes- the Rapid Response Medical Transport Serviceò. 

Finally, if you would like to visit us, you will be welcome. Please first 

contact our secretary, Terry Best via terry.a.best@btinternet  
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THE KINGôS HEAD, BLEDINGTON 
WEDNESDAY NIGHTS ARE  

óGOURMET BURGER AND CHIPS NIGHTSô 
Archie and Nicola Orr-Ewing 

On Wednesday nights we provide a selection of homemade Burgers and 

Chips for Ã10  The full menu will also be available for non-Burger people. 

.ƭŜŘƛƴƎǘƻƴ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ Iŀƭƭ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ƘƛǊŜ 
 ǘƻ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻƴ-ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ .ƭŜŘƛƴƎǘƻƴΦ 

¶ Rates are as economical as possible: 
¶ £5 per hour for residents, £10 per hour for non-residents. 
¶ Classes are £7.50 per hour. 
¶ Commercial Rate is £20 per hour. 
¶ There are special rates for other events such as parties, 
celebrations etc. Please ask. 

¶ To book: 01608 658669 or 01608 659860. 
   ōƭŜŘƛƴƎǘƻƴΦǾƘŀƭƭϪƘƻƳŜŎŀƭƭΦŎƻΦǳƪ  

PASSENGER ASSISTANTS NEEDED 
Joanna Hammond 

The charity Cotswold Friends is seeking twenty new volunteers to become 

Passenger Assistants, helping Members of the Community Transport Service 

who need additional support during their journey.   

Volunteers for this role will be given specialist training via the Passenger 

Assistant Training Scheme (PATS) to understand the likely needs of the 

passengers they support.  If this rewarding and flexible volunteering role 

could be for you, please: 

Call on Tel: 01608 697007, Email: Sheryl@cotswoldfriends.org Visit 

www.cotswoldfriends.org 

mailto:Tel:%2001608
mailto:Sheryl@cotswoldfriends.org
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BLEDINGTON NEWS 
The Editors 

Bledington News is distributed free of charge to every household in 

Bledington, Foscot and Foxholes.  We would love to hear from you if you have 

any suggestions for news etc. for inclusion.  sinclair.scott@btinternet.com or 

call 01608 658624. 

Our printing costs are our only expense; they are around Ã2,000 annually. 

A huge thank you to those who have made donations towards the printing 

costs; if you wish to donate please contact our Treasurer, Michael Lear, 

Trinders, Main Street, Bledington Tel: 659371.  Cheques should be made out 

to óBledington Newsô. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Simon Algar 

CRIME WITHIN THE BLEDINGTON AREA.  
It is with some dismay that I have to report that another 

property in the village was burgled at some point between 

10.30am on 15 March and 10:40am on 18 March.  Access to 

the property was gained by smashing a window in a conservatory and a 

quantity of jewellery was stolen.  If anyone has any information regarding the 

above incident can they please contact Stow Police. 

Can I also ask residents to be vigilant and try and keep an eye on 

Neighbours properties if you know that they are away, make sure that there 

are no post/parcels left on doorsteps etc and if you see anything/anyone 

suspicious in the village please report it. 

Bledington Neighbourhood Watch Facebook page. 

I have recently created a Bledington Neighbourhood Watch Facebook page 

ï there is a link to it from the ñBledingtonianôsò page and also the 

Bledington.com website. I will be using this page to post relevant 

Neighbourhood Watch information. 

Bledington Neighbourhood Watch weekly bulletin. 

For those residents that do not have access to a computer or Facebook. I 

will be posting a weekly Neighbourhood Watch Bulletin on 

the noticeboard in the village hall on a Friday morning. 

If I can provide any assistance please contact me on 01608 

658815.  I am happy to liaise with the police if necessary on 

behalf of residents in the village. 

Simon Algar: Police Emergencies: Tel: 999.     

Police non urgent:  Tel: 101. 

Crimestoppers: Tel:  0800 555 111 (anonymity guaranteed). 
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 COMMUNITY 
DEFIBRILLATOR 
The Bledington Community 

Defibrillator is located in the archway 

close to the entrances to the Middle 

Orchard Flats, Old Forge Close, Bledington, OX7 6FE. 

In a life threatening emergency, CALL 999.  If Ambulance 

Control think the use of a defibrillator is required they will give you the 

box combination number.  You will be given instructions on how to 

access and use the defibrillator.  DO NOT DIAL 111 in a life threatening 

emergency, 111 operators do not have key codes to defibrillators. 

A defibrillator is used to shock the heart into re-starting if the heart 

has arrested or is not beating properly. 

Lb !b 9a9wD9b/¸Lb !b 9a9wD9b/¸  
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LOCAL WALKS WITH THE COTSWOLDS 
VOLUNTARY WARDENS 
Sheila Wasley 

The Wardens run a full programme of guided walks 

throughout the Cotswolds.  For more information contact the 

Editors or see www.escapetothecotswolds.org.uk or Tel: 01451 

862000 including any changes to arrangements e.g. due to 

extreme weather. 

Walks are free although the wardens do invite donations to help fund 

conservation and improvement work. 

BLEDINGTON BANTAMS RUNNING GROUP 
Simon Algar Tel: 658815 

Spring chickens required !! 

With the average age of the Bantams now approaching 50 (it would be 

early 40ôs but Ossie skews the figures) we are now looking for some young 

blood or at least people in their 30ôs & 40ôs to carry the village hopes for the 

2020 Tokyo Olympics and beyond. 

Bantams is now weekly (itôs easier for us to remember to turn up) so join 

us come snow or shine Saturday at 9.00am, outside the Kingôs Head Inn 

(Good Pub Guide 2018, Pub of the Year). 

Note: No British Olympic or Lottery Funding is available. 

http://www.escapetothecotswolds.org.uk/
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WEATHER RECORDS 
Robert Pearson 

20 FEBRUARY TO 19 MARCH 
           2018     2017 

Total rainfall 70mm 49.5mm 

Wettest Day 24mm on 12/3/18 12mm 

Highest day temperature 14ÁC on 10/3/18 13ÁC 

Average maximum day temperature 6.8ÁC  8.7ÁC 

Lowest night temperature -6ÁC on 1/3/18 -3ÁC 

Average lowest night temperature 0.1ÁC 1.5ÁC 

It must be a number of years since daytime temperatures were below 

freezing as they were on 1 and 2 March.  The coldest day was 1 March when 

it was ï3Á.  Will we have any more óBeasts from the Eastô in the next month 

or can we look forward to some óBest from the Westô?. 

COMMUNITY WELLBEING SERVICE 
PREVIOUSLY VILLAGE AGENT 

Steve Whincup  

I am able to help anyone over the age of 16 with one to one free and 

confidential support for individuals, signposting and referring to help groups 

and activities in our area.  Please call Gloucestershire Rural Community 

Council (GRCC) office on 01452 528491 or email me at stephenw@grcc.org.uk 

and a home visit can be arranged. 

POST OFFICE IN BLEDINGTON 
The Editors 

May we remind you that Angie Price offers a Post Office Service in 

Bledington 10.00am to 12.00noon Monday and Friday every week at the 

Kingôs Head (side entrance).  Nearly all Post Office services are available. 

USE IT OR WE MAY LOSE IT 

MOBILE LIBRARY - WEDNESDAY SERVICE 
The Editors 

The Mobile Library will visit New Road from 2.00pm to 4.00pm on 

Wednesday 25 April.  You can use a computer free of charge. Details at 

www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/article/111348/New-mobile-timetables 
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VILLAGER BUS - SELECTED TIMETABLES 
www.Villagerbus.com/timetables    Wave at the BusðIt will Stop 

V2 
Wednesday 

only 

Bledington Green 09.30: Bledington School 09.27  

arrive Chipp. Norton Co-Op 10.04; Medical Centre 10.08 

Leave Co-op 11.23, Med. Centre 11.28 arr. Bledington 12.05 

V6 

Thursday 

only 

Bledington School 09.39: Bledington Green 09.40  

   arrive Stow Square 9.49: Stow Tesco 9.53            Leave 

Stow Tesco 11.04: Stow Square 11.08, arr. Bledington 11.19 

V9 

Friday 

only 

Bledington School 13.55:     arrive Chipping Norton 14.09 

Chipping Norton Co-op Car Park, 15.45 arr. Bledington 16.00. 

Goes on to Westcote/Oddington - no return from Oddington 

V19 

Monday and 

Tuesday 

only 

Bledington Green 09.10: arr. Chipping Norton West Street 

09.51, Health Centre 09.53 (by request).  Leave Health 

Centre 11.34, West Street 11.36  arr. Bledington 12.18 

(This service travels to Milton-u-Wychwood, Shipton-u-

Wychwood and Ascott-u-Wychwood) 

V25 

Wednesday 

only 

Bledington Green and School 09.05 arr. Witney 10.13am 

dropping off at Hospital, Sainsburyôs and Buttercross. 

Witney Buttercross 12.23pm,   arrive Bledington 1.26pm 

(This service travels to Shipton-under-Wychwood, Fulbrook, 

Bradwell Village and Carterton) 

STOW/BOURTON/MORETON TO CHELTENHAM BUS 
Pulhams Route No 801 - Monday to Saturday 

The 801 Route is a daily regular service from Moreton-in-Marsh to 

Cheltenham via Stow and Bourton-on-theïWater.  To travel on this service 

from Bledington, you take the 802 bus (see opposite) to Stow Post Office and 

embark on route 801 bus to and from Stow Market Square.   

Timetables for both 801 and 802 services are on the Pulhams website 

(www.pulhamscoaches.com). If you would like a print out, please contact 

Rollo Bruce on 659843 or the Editors. 

V20 

Thursday 

only 

Bledington School 09.05  Arr. Witney 10.08. Leave 

Sainsburyôs 11.55; Buttercross 12.00, arr. Bledington 13.05 

(This service travels to Kingham, Shipton-under-Wychwood) 
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WASTE AND RECYCLING COLLECTION DATES ï
MARCH 2018 
BLEDINGTON - COTSWOLD DISTRICT COUNCIL 
Large green wheeled bins (licence required 

from CDC) for green waste, tissues, kitchen roll, 

cooled wood ash and small green bins for cooked 

and uncooked food waste.  Food waste can be 

emptied into licensed large green wheeled bin. 

Grey wheeled bins for land fill waste; blue bags 

for cardboard, white bags for rigid plastics and 

black boxes for glass, tins, paper. 

Stow-on-the-Wold, Maugersbury Road Car Park.  Recycle shoes, 

clothing, glass. 

Moreton-in-Marsh Area Centre.  Recycle low energy bulbs, halogen bulbs, 

sodium lamps etc. all of which contain mercury. 

Fosse Cross Recycling Centre GL54 4NW.  18 miles from Bledington, 

signposted off A429 at Hare and Hounds, 6 miles north of Cirencester. 

FOSCOT AND FOXHOLES - WEST OXFORDSHIRE  DISTRICT 
COUNCIL 
óGrey Weekô Collection - Food 

Boxes, Grey Bins for Land Fill 

Rubbish. 

óGreen Weekô Collection - Blue Lid 

Bins for Recycling, Black boxes for 

glass, Food Boxes and Green Lid Bins 

for Garden Waste. 

Stanton Harcourt Recycling Centre OX29 5BB.  21 Miles from Bledington 

signposted off the A415 south of Witney. 

Tuesdays 10 and 24 
April 

Tuesdays 
3, 10, 17 and 24 

April 

Tuesday 3 and  
Mondays 16 and 30 April 

Mondays 9 and 23 April 

KINGHAM STATION/STOW/BOURTON BUS 
Pulhams Route No 802 - Monday to Saturday  

This service runs from Kingham Station to Bourton-on-the-Water, going 

through Bledington, Stow Post Office and the Rissingtons.  There are up to 

eight buses a day each way (four on Saturdays) connecting with London 

trains.  Although Bledington is not listed as an official stop, the buses will stop 

if you give a clear signal to the driver.  

Timetables for both 801 and 802 services are on the Pulhams website 

(www.pulhamscoaches.com). If you would like a print out, please contact 

Rollo Bruce on 659843 or the Editors. 
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EVENLODE VALE CHURCHES 

ST LEONARDôS CHURCH 
Richard Rendall 

Dear Friends, 

Happy Easter! 

These words may 

seem incongruous with 

this time of year.  As we 

remember the death of 

Jesus Christ it is 

tempting to be only 

mournful.  

Often, at this time of 

year devoted Christians 

will turn off happy songs 

and sing only dirges; 

abstain from sumptuous food; and given the opportunity would only dress in 

funereal clothes.  

As for remembering the life of Jesus, it seems more natural to be 

ecstatically happy at Christmas and only mournful at Easter. After all, no-one 

saves up all year for an Easter present. When children misbehave on Good 

Friday, no parent chides them saying, ñWell done son; you have just ruined 

Easter!ò Harry Crosby (Bing to you and me) never sang, ñIôll be home for 

Easterò. If youôre too young to know that cultural reference, Mariah Carey 

also never sang, ñAll I want for Easter is youò. 

There is no denying that the death of Jesus was a tragic event. The 

gospels make it clear that Jesus was innocent of all the crimes of which he 

was accused.  Yet he was condemned by a court that flagrantly disregarded 

due process, and then executed like a common criminal. And if Jesus was the 

powerless, innocent victim of the most unjust trial in human history, there is 

much to be somewhat mournful about. 

But if, as he himself claimed, he was a willing sacrifice for the salvation of 

all, then there is reason to be very joyful.  If after he died, he did not remain 

dead but came back to life, there is even more reason to be exceedingly 

joyful.  That tear-jerking (no, I didnôt cry!) chick flick Titanic is tragic because 

Jack dies a frozen death to save Rose and doesnôt come back to life, except in 

the weird dreamlike end scene.  But Jesus died not just for one spoilt woman 

but for the whole spoilt world and then came back to life. 

So, in light of this amazing good news, may I repeat these words with no 

hint of incongruity? 

Happy Easter!  
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CHURCH NEWS ï APRIL 2018 
Cressy Landless 

Silver Service  

The  next Silver Service Lunch is on Thursday 5 April at 12.30pm at 

Oddington Village Hall.  If you have not yet booked your place and would like 

to come, please telephone Cressy on 01451 831424. 

Joint Services 

We have a joint service with the Methodists on Sunday 29 April at St 

Maryôs Church, Westcote at 11.00am.  Our guest speaker is Revôd David 

Macinnes. 

Exploring Life 

Friday 6 July ï 7.00pm at Holy Ascension Oddington.  Womens Supper.  

Vaughan Roberts will speak on óFriendshipô.  Tickets are Ã10 and will include a 

light supper and wine. 

Tuesday 10 July ï 3.30pm at Holy Ascension, Oddington Afternoon Tea.  

Guest speaker Rico Tice, author of the best selling  Christianity Explored.  

Tickets are Ã5. Tickets for both events are now available from the Church 

Office,  Tel. 01451 831424, email evenvalechurches1@btconnet.com.  

Booking is essential. 

ST LEONARDôS CHURCH ROTAS  

  FLOWERS AND BRASS TO 

MAIN CLEANING ALTAR AND SIDE ALTAR 

APRIL 2018 

Week Commencing: Monday Week Ending: Saturday 

2nd   Mr and Mrs Windsor 7th Mrs Alo÷se Packe 

9th Mrs Oldridge and Mrs Packe 14th Mrs Sue MacConnal-Mason  

16th Mrs Cooper and Mrs Jenkin 21st Mrs Annie Hammerstein 

23rd Mrs Pearson and Mrs Algar 28th Mrs Brione Goodwin-Hudson 

30th Mr and Mrs Warren   

Evenlode Vale Churches Website: 
www.evenlodevalechurches.org 
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Bledington, Foxholes and Foscot News is printed by  
KopyRite, Worcester Trading Estate, Chipping Norton. 

CHURCH SERVICES IN APRIL 2018 

All services (save for Family Services and Morning Prayer) are specified as 
being traditional Book of Common Prayer (BCP) or more contemporary 
Common Worship (CW).  Family Services and Morning Prayer are both 
contemporary services. 

Sunday 1 April   Easter Day 

 9.30am Holy Communion (CW) Adlestrop 

 9.30am Family Communion Westcote 

 10.30am  Family Communion Icomb 

 11.00am Holy Communion (BCP) Evenlode 

 11.00am Family Communion Bledington 

 11.00am Family Communion Broadwell 

Sunday 8 April   Second Sunday of Easter 

 9.30am Holy Communion (BCP) Adlestrop 

 9.30am Holy Communion (BCP) Broadwell 

 9.30am Holy Communion (CW) Icomb    

 9.30am Morning Service (CW) Westcote 

 11.00am Morning Prayer (BCP) Evenlode 

 6.00pm Evening Prayer (BCP) Bledington 

Sunday 15 April   The Third Sunday of Easter 

 8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) Bledington 

 9.30am Morning Prayer  (BCP) Icomb 

 9.30am Morning Service (CW) Westcote 

 4.00pm 4 OôClock Church Holy Ascension, Oddington 

Sunday 22 April   The Fourth Sunday of Easter 

 9.30am Morning Prayer (BCP) Adlestrop 

 9.30am Morning Service  Broadwell 

 9.30am Morning Service  Icomb 

 11.00am Family Service  Bledington 

 11.00am Holy Communion (BCP) Evenlode 

 11.00am Family Service with Baptism Westcote 

Sunday 29 April   The Fifth Sunday of Easter 

 8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) Bledington 

 11.00am Joint Service  Westcote      


